
Sully District Council 
Minutes of the Council Meeting 

July 27, 2005 
 

Vice-President Jeff Parnes, Chantilly Highlands, called the meeting to order at 7:45 p.m. at the 
Sully District Government Building.  In attendance were Members Judith Heisinger, Bull Run 
Civic Association; Jay Johnston, Virginia Run; John Swanson, Franklin Farm; and Jim 
Neighbors, Sully Station.  President Mark McConn was not present. 
 
A brief discussion of the merits/problems of the combination of the WFCCA and SDC was had.   
Motion to invite the WFCCA board to meet with the SDC board to create one 
organization to represent all citizens of the Sully Distirct, at a time and location to be 
determined, and authorization to spend up to $50 on refreshments was made by Jay 
Johnston, second by John Swanson.  The motion carried unanimously.  A letter will be 
addressed to Ted Troscianecki (see Jay for address), President of WFCCA. Cc to Michael 
Frey and SDC board members. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
The June 2005 minutes were not ready for approval.     
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Jay Johnston reported that our balance $2799.85 
 
New Business 
 
Tentative meeting schedule (also see web site): 
 
August – No Meeting 
September – Public Safety (Police) 
October – School Board  
November – (Move to 30th) Parks 
December – No Presentation or Dulles Airport 
January 06 – Fire & Rescue  
February – Supervisor Michael Frey  
March – Budget  
April – Legislative  
May – Transportation  
June – Chairman of the Board Gerry Connolly 
July – No Presentation  
 
Judith will prepare letters for dates through December. 
 
If there is an August meeting, it will be in conjunction with the possible get together with the 
WFCCA.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:54 pm. 
 
Certification – I hereby certify the foregoing is an accurate account of the Sully District Council 
meeting, July 27, 2005. 
 



(signed)  (signed) 
Mark McConn, President  John G. Swanson, Secretary 
 



Sully District Council of Citizens Associations 
P.O. Box 230042 

Centreville, VA 20120-0042 
 

August 12, 2005 
 
Mr. Ted Troscianecki 
President, 
Western Fairfax County Citizens Association 
6618 Smiths Trace 
Centreville, VA  20120-3739 
 
Dear Mr. Troscianecki: 
 
The Board of the Sully District Council of Citizens Associations would like to invite you 
and the Board of the Western Fairfax County Citizens Association to an informal meeting 
to discus the formation of a single organization to represent all Sully Residents.   
Although there are obvious challenges to overcome, the SDC Board believes the benefits 
to all citizens within the Sully District in Fairfax County would be significant. 
 
Please contact me at your earliest convenience at 703-818-9124 so that we may establish 
a convenient date and time for our meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Mark McConn 
President 
Sully District Council 
 
Cc: Mr. Michael Frey 
 SDC Board  
 
 
 


